
                                              
RICHLAND TOWNSHIP MUNICIPAL AUTHORITY 

MINUTES OF July 10, 2023 REGULAR MEETING 

This regularly scheduled monthly meeting was held at the Richland Township Municipal Authority 
located on Kramer Road. In attendance were Board Members M. Funk, G. Anderson, N. Baldauf, B. 
Dorsch and C. Fogliani. Also in attendance were Interim Director J. Dailey, Engineer D. Coldren and 
System Supervisor Scott Treziak.   

Chairman Funk called the meeting to order at 6 pm followed by the Pledge of Allegiance. 

RECOGNITION OF VISITORS 

No visitors were present. 

APPROVAL OF the May 8, 2023 REGULAR MEETING MINUTES  

Motion made by Member Dorsch and seconded by Member Fogliani to approve the Minutes as presented.  
Motion carried. 

FINANCE 
s for may and June were submitted and read by Treasurer Fogliani.   





 



 
Motion made by Member Baldauf and seconded by Member Anderson s 
as submitted. 
Motion carried. 

The Payable Voucher List was submitted for review for the months of May and June and presented as 
follows: 



 



 





 

Motion made by Member Dorsch and seconded by Member Baldauf to approve the Payable Vouchers 
List for May and June as presented.  Motion carried.   

The Board was presented with their Monthly Budget Reports that included the listed Capital Projects 
Budget, Budget to Actual, Balance Sheet for all funds, the Comparative Income Statement and the 
Monthly Consumption report.   

INTERIM DIRECTORS REPORT 

Weekly reports were provided to the Members.  The Interim Director updated the Board on the progress 
of the negotiations with the Bargaining Unit, provided a brief presentation on the issue of taps that have 
been paid but not made yet and also presented the Board with a budget schedule for the upcoming 2024 
budget.  The Interim Director applauded the work of System Supervisor Trecziak for his uncovering 
missing revenue from behind multi tenant units.  The Board was presented with preliminary findings that 
this may net an additional $40,000 in capital improvement revenue.  

WATER SYSTEM SUPERVISORS REPORT 

Supervisor Trecziak provided the Board with monthly operations reports for both May and June.  Additionally, 
there were two breaks discussed including one on Beech St and the other on Rt 8 in front of MattressFirm that 
entailed significant water loss.  There were also three private service line leaks found through the leak detection 
program.  Lastly, the overall water consumption has increased as a result of the weather these past few months.   



 



 
 

Solicitor Miller updated the Board on the status of the TOA Phase 1 & 2 Dedication Agreement.  The agreement 
should be received this week and will require signatures.  The TOA Phase 3 Dedication Agreement was discussed 



and the Board agreed to require 7 taps be withheld until the agreement is received to ensure the developer has 
incentive to complete the legal document.  

Solicitor Miller will be investigating options for the Authority with regard to taps paid but not made at the request 
of the Board.   

 

Engineer Coldren updated the Board on the status of the work still needed by CRS on Carl and Betty Lane.  The 
amount being withheld currently is adequate to cover any issues foreseen.   An update was also provided on the 
network and SCADA updates that have been undertaken to secure the system, with work commencing as early as 
Tuesday this week.   

OLD BUSINESS 

The Authority Engineer reviewed the bid tabulations that were received for the second part of McMorran Rd which 
is the County grant funded portion.  The Board was reminded that the grant covers $124,000 of this project.  The 
low bid with Protocol in the amount of $167,500, the remainder of which will need to be covered by the Capital 
Reserve Fund in the amount of $43,500. Therefore, Motion by Member Baldauf, Seconded by Member Fogliani  to 
award the contract to Protocol in the amount of $167,500.  Motion carried.  

NEW BUSINESS 

System Supervisor Trecziak presented the Board with a revised estimate to the Dickey Road Pump Station.  The 
initial work proposed did not include pump rebuilding or the addition of recommended valve replacements.  
Member Dorsch request a meeting with the vendor to review options.  Therefore, Motion by Member Anderson, 
Seconded by Member Baldauf to authorize the Interim Director to approve the additional work that is discussed 
with the vendor, staff and Member Dorsch.  Motion carried 4-1 with Member Fogliani dissenting.  

There being no more business Motion made by Member Anderson and seconded by Member Fogliani to adjourn 
the meeting at 7:17 PM.    Motion carried. 

             
Respectfully submitted:  George Anderson, Secretary 

The next regularly scheduled meeting will be held Monday August , 2023, at the Richland Township Municipal 
Authority located at 2012 Kramer Road, Gibsonia, PA. 

Jason Dailey 
Interim Director  


